CITY OF RICHMOND

COMMUNITY SAFETY DIVISION
RICHMOND’S CITIZENS’ ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON POLICI

MINUTES

HELD TUESDAY MAY 29, 2001 AT
Anderson Room 2.0
RICHMOND CITY HALL

AN
In Attendance: \/ N
Mr. Jim Lavery, Chair

Mr. Gary Abrams

Mr. Mahmood Awan
Ms. Colleen Chambers
Ms. Heather Courage
Mr. Rick Henderson
Mr. Fred Ursel

Mr. Brian Webster

Mr. Randall Wong

Absent:
Mr. Leo Lai

Staff in Attendance:
Councillor Bill M
Insp. Al. Speevak, F

jenda of the Richmond’s Citizens’ Advisory Committee on

CARRIED
3. Approval of May 1, 2001 Minutes

On Page 4 of the minutes, Item 4, last paragraph, the sentence “South Arm Community
Police Station were short of personnel and Insp. Speevak advised that, due to
promotion/leave, a replacement would not arrive until the following week” should be
replaced with “South Arm Community Police Station were short of personnel and Insp.
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Speevak advised that due to promotions/medical leaves/vacancies, South Arm were short,
but replacements are named and only on an exception basis should the NCO have to
attend.” “A replacement was being sought to allow the Community Consultative Groups to
continue its work.” should be removed and replaced with “We are reviewing the Community
Consultative Group concept with a view to getting the groups going again and this will be
one of the priorities assigned to the new S/Sgt. in charge of CoPS.

F. Ursel/R. Henderson
That the minutes of the May 1, 2001 meeting of the Richmond’s Citizens’ Advisory
Committee on Policing be approved as amended.

CARRIED
4. Delegations

None requested.

e more explicit or people should be
vak will pass this suggestion on to

hé topic of photo radar and wondered whether the committee
should come™p with6ome suggestions. Councillor McNulty said Council has asked

can then make an informed decision and would appreciate input from the committee at
that point.

e Mr. Ursel also stated he was uneasy about the ethnic mix in our city. He said he likes to
be proactive and wishes to make sure our harmony is worked on.
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e Mr. Lavery said three weeks to a month ago he met a gentleman, Brian, who lives at
9260 No. 3 Road who has 38 garden figures. He makes them, for the back yard and 38
were taken which were worth $10.00 each. There were also some other neighbours in
the area who had things stolen from their back yards. Brian went to Rideau Park School
and spoke to the caretaker and principal there. A member attended because the school
had called the police and Brian approached the police officer and the police officer said
there is nothing we can do and ignored him, he did not want to take down his number.
Brian was upset, several days later some of his stuff was returned broken. This
occurred in the morning, after school started.

e Mr. Awan said there used to be an Intercultural Advisory Committee y quld assist
in helping with the harmony Mr. Ursel brought up. Councillor i look into
starting this committee up again and asked Mr. Awan to put his thdughts tadether on it.

6. Committee Ongoing/Upcoming Projects

September but our intention is to get youth attending.
the School Liaison Officers to get kids here by the Jung

Item 13 — Mr. Webster
public relations-

kshop that has been proposed and promised is
bromise of the City Administrator to the sub-

General Manager, Communit
Speevak)

Safety Division Update (to be provided by Inspector

Inspector Speevak said” Mr. Gale asked him to update the committee on the difference
between the revisioning of Community Safety and the review of Community Policing. Police,
Fire, Emergency Planning and By-Law enforcement are now in one Division. The General
Manager's mandate is to develop a Division of Community Safety for Richmond and it is
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intended to be done with community input. Separate and distinct from that is an undertaking
to have a review conducted on the Community Police Stations project and in essence before
we go further and have more police stations in Richmond to do a performance assessment
on how well our current stations are doing, and what recommendations for any changes that
should be made and assess the implementation of CoPS to date in Richmond. The next
steps would be to decide how the review would be done and get this Committee’s input.
The review of Cops is separate from the vision. Inspector Speevak said there are three
types of performance reviews, cost benefit is at one end of the scale. Councillor McNulty is
talking about a performance monitoring evaluation. We started in 1996 but it was thrown a
serious wrench in 1999 when we ran short on resources. We are still trying to get the
stations up to full strength.

Inspector Enger gave an update on the Community Police Stations and ASaid eyeryone
agrees it has gone off track and we should revisit it and define a mandate and xork on
quality instead of quantity. Bikes are in the Stations and are at ull strepgth. The
commitment from our level is there we want to make it work. We don't want to logk at any
more stations until we get the ones we already have to their optimutn. We are also Wworking
on resurrecting the Community Consultative Groups. We can do/b q the
is there to do better. We have also revisited our supervisory
that as of the last ten days.

8. RCMP Update

Insp. Speevak presented a draft paper on The role and Citizens’ Advisory
Committee on Policing. The Committee mage i Insp. Speevak will

ning and closing
hour shift. The

the station actually require me p’ than the
recommendation is that the how$ of th ity Pdlice Statia
7:00 p.m. Insp. Enger said '
member available until 9:00

Discussion ensued, Mr. with this. Why can’t the shifts
be staggered instead of cutting back on service to the ppblic. Insp. Enger said we only have
four Station Con Al ¢n vacation or on training. You do not
have the flexi

cover it ta Insp. Enger said the Bike
Section Comunity Police Stations, their mandate is to be out in

ime pryject oxienfed. Our policy is also that Bikes must ride in
pairs, it is aq officePsafety idsue. There was discussion originally that the volunteers were
not to be leftalone at ke station. This still has not been resolved and it is still in the back of
members’ mind

Mr. Henderson said ke accepts the health issues, the administration issues, etc. but has
trouble accepting the level gfcalls justifies the diminishment. Could this be something that
is temporary if staffing lev¥ls increase this could be reviewed again. Insp. Enger said the
model only calls for four Station Constables, the model in my opinion needs to be revisited.
If the hours are what the community wants four members is not sufficient, we can not rely on
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the Bike members to staff those hours. The stations are fully staffed on paper but we have
medical issues in both stations. Mr. Henderson said if you need more than four people at
CoPS to keep it open | think we need it open because, as noted in the report, one call every
twelve minutes is a substantial amount of calls. Insp. Speevak said there is a different
pattern of calls for each Station which may indicate different hours are needed for each
station. Inspector Speevak said it will be reviewed further in light of the fact that we will
have two Corporals in charge of the Stations and brought back to the Commiittee.

Inspector Speevak called the Committee’s attention to the report on Community
Consultative Groups, it is the plan as to how we are going to do it. Insp. Speevak said there
is also a new Project Oriented Policing Operational Plan called Rental Watch to deal with
marijuana grow ops. Landlords can register rental property with the RCMP and receive
decals indicating it is registered property, subject to regular landlord inspections gs"a means
of thwarting grow ops in rental premises.

9. Sub-Committee Project Updates
Stats Team -
e Mr. Henderson reported that the computer program the City

getting all the departments together to be able to figure ou
dur stats’

d kiosks, etg. Yommence over
name tags.

Insp. Speevak said the™ew OI2 for the Detachment is Insp. Ward Clapham, Operations
Officer at Nanaimo. He prqbably won't move here until August. He may well take over
sooner than that and commute, there are some details to work out.
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11. Date of Next Meeting
7:00 p.m. June 26, 2001, city Hall, Anderson room.

Meeting adjourned at 11:00pm.

Certified a true and correct copy of the
Minutes of the meeting of Richmond’s
Citizens’ Advisory Committee on Policing
Held on Tuesday, May 29, 2001

Jim Lavery, Chair Susan McBride (Regorder)
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